
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TO 
FROM 

BIG SPRING SCHOOL DISTRICT 
Building and Grounds Department 

43 Mount Rock Road 
Newville, PA 17241 
717-776-2000 Ext.1604 

 
William Wonders. Principal 

: Cheri Frank, Director of Facilities Management and Planning

SUBJECT: Newville Elementary Semi-Annual Asbestos Update 

DATE : August 6, 2025 

cc : Dr. Nicholas Guarente, Superintendent 

 
 
In accordance with state and federal asbestos management guidance, I have compiled all 
available data during the last six months (Dec. 27, 2024 – July 1, 2025). All asbestos has been 
removed from this building. 
 
During June, July, and August of 2018 the asbestos containing floors and windows were removed 
and replaced. This building is now asbestos free. 
 
During the months of June, July, and August of 2017 the VCT floor tile in all classrooms was 
abated by CES Inc. Other areas known to contain asbestos were not disturbed. The 18% 
Chrysotile in the soffit was also abated by CES, Inc. 
 
The Big Spring School District contracted with CUMBERLAND ANALYTICAL LABORATORIES. 
INC. to conduct the triennial re-inspection and management plan. The next triennial inspection is 
scheduled for July of 2026. 
 
Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) law requires each school, kindergarten 
through twelfth grade, to maintain these reports with their asbestos plan, available to the public. 
A copy of the report is available in the school office and will be made available to the public upon 
request. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 


